
PSSC Meeting Minutes

Monday February 24, 2014 6:30-8:30pm Bessborough School Classroom

In Attendance: Nick Mattatall-Principal, Kevin Williams-Vice-Principal, Gregg Ingersoll District Superintendent, Janice McNally-Chair, Diane St. Pierre-Teacher Rep, Lynn Murphy-Kaulbeck, Janel Willigar,  Nadine Lipton, Joanna Lirette, Martha McWilliam, Kelley DiSaverio. Parent Guests: Erika Jones, Dale Hughes, Jill Arsenault, Lisa Waugh
1 - Introductions were made for the benefit of guest Gregg Ingersoll. The meeting led directly into his presentation for the group, and housekeeping details were completed following this. 

2 - Notes on Gregg Ingersoll’s presentation of the boundary review and the G4 French Immersion Results:

Boundary Review: Enrollment projections were provided, will be handed out at next meeting.

Discussion opened with an explanation of Bessborough’s past years’ enrollments and how projections for future enrollments are calculated using software. The software looks at the birth registry, migration, and entries can be made to incorporate unique circumstances such as new apartment buildings in the area. Enrollment fell from 455 in 2009 to 417 in 2013, although the projections are that the enrollment will be rising in 2014 and beyond. Hillcrest School’s projections continue to decline.  Bessborough school capacity is 600. By 2028 the projection is that there will be more French Immersion students than English students; today they are on par. 

The current boundary review is being driven by issues arising in the north end of Moncton, affecting primarily Northrup Frye and Evergreen schools. Due to the growth in that area and the fact that both NF and EPS are at capacity, the DEC is looking at three options for review to alleviate the overcrowding. The options are a) to use space in area schools (Queen E, Edith Cavell, Hillcrest, Beaverbrook) through a full boundary review/adjustment for Anglophone East, b) change the configurations of NF to a K-5 and that of Evergreen to a 6-8 middle school), or c) request an addition of approximately 10 classrooms onto NF, approval of which has been denied in both the last two years. Discussion on all three options followed. 

Conversation included questions on several main issues; a request to permit K-2 outbound Bessborough students who intend to enroll in G3 FI to be considered inbound, and therefore not at risk of being bumped; on the capital investment required to maintain Bessborough and Hillcrest (aging schools) and Mr Ingersoll indicated the need to weigh a new school against other government requirements and explained the process for closing a school as per Policy 409; and the benefits of a K-8 model, with some members in favor of that model and others members not opposed to a K-4 and 6-8 split between Bessborough and Hillcrest if it was a means to rectify the out of bounds issues. Mr Ingersoll indicated that if a boundary adjustment was the avenue the DEC was going to pursue, that all families affected would have an opportunity to discuss their concerns before a change was implemented. 

G3 Entry Immersion Program: Assessment results were provided, will be handed out at next meeting.

Members were looking for a response to the poor results in Bessborough G4 FI reading comprehension last year. Mr Ingersoll indicated that all aspects of the testing are being looked at, taking into account the newness of the program and the instability it generated throughout the teaching staff. Members had concerns that the program is not successful to date as evidenced by these numbers, and that our students deserve the best learning opportunities, education, and support, and that parents deserve to know what the plan is for improving this and how the program is being evaluated. Discussion around the program and curriculum expectations followed. 

3 - Review and approval of the current agenda and minutes from the January 20, 2014 meeting. No amendments were required. Motion by Kelly and second motion by Lynn.

4 - No updates from the Home& School as their meeting was cancelled due to a snow day. Their next meeting is March 12, 2014.

5 - Health Program discussion is tabled until the next PSSC meeting, as are discussions on the SIP and updates from the New School Subcommittee.

6 - Next meeting slated for Monday, April 7, 2014

7 - Motion to close - Kelly, seconded by Martha.


